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PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE
DEC 20, 2022
MINUTES

Meeting of the West Mahanoy Township Board of Supervisors was held on the above date at 7:00
p.m. Meeting was called to order by Chairman Monahan.

ROLL CALL: Joe Monahan, Paul Martin, Michael Kayes, Atty. James Amato, Chief Marvin
Livergood, Michael Michalik, DJ Zaleski and Donald Zimmerman.

PUBLIC: none

Minutes of November 15, 2022, public meeting was approved by Martin, seconded by Kayes,
with all three voting yes.

TREASURER REPORT: Michalik read off the report (copy attached)

FIRE REPORT: Kayes reported that William Penn F.C. handed in a report for the month of
October and the Altamont F.C. handed in reports for the months of September, October, and
November.

POLICE REPORT: Livergood read off the report for the month of October 2022. He reported
that there were 91 calls that were handled by the police department for the month. Police stated

that there were no traffic citations, 8 parking / QOL tickets and zero non-traffic citations. There
were no criminal arrests made during the month and the Police collected $1771.86 for the month

for parking tickets, citations, and accident reports. The year-to-date collection for fines and
reports is $11801.30.

CODE ENFORCEMENT REPORT: Livergood read off a brief report.

A motion was made by Kayes to approve all the reports, seconded by Martin, with all three
voting yes.

CORRESPONDENCE: Monahan read off a letter from DEP concerning stormwater violation,
then a follow-up letter from Jack Rich addressing the issue.



OLD BUSINESS: Chair asked for motion to adopt the 2023 Final Budget. There is no tax
increase for the residents of West Mahanoy Township. Mileage remains at 7.15 mils. Martin
made a motion to approve 2023 Final Budget, seconded by Kayes, with all three voting yes.

Chair asked for a motion to approve the meeting dates for 2023. Meetings will remain on the
third Tuesday of the month except for January and May. The Reorganization meeting will be
held on Tuesday, January 3 at 7:00 p.m. with the regular J anuary meeting to follow.

NEW BUSINESS: Monahan asked to go into an executive session. Motion was made at 7;15
p-m. by Martin, seconded by Kayes, with all three voting yes. At 7:24 p.m., Chair asked for a
motion to readjourn the meeting. Motion was made by Martin, seconded by Kayes, with all three
voting yes. Chair asked for a motion to increase the base rate for road workers, Ernie Lempfert
and Tyler Livergood, $ .50 an hour. Motion weas made by Martin, seconded by Kayes, with all
three voting yes, the base rate is now $17.50.

The Chair asked for a motion to hire Destin Thomas, at a rate of $10.35 per hour as a part-time
road worker. Motion was made by Kayes, seconded by Martin, with all three voting yes.

PUBLIC: Ann Marie Wycheck, Altamont, addressed the Board about trash collection issue with
GFL, Inc. Martin informed her that it is a private issue with the resident and the garbage
company, and you could hire whoever you would like to collect garbage. Shen then brought up
an issue with the Pallet plant located at 6 Industrial Road. Martin and Amato addressed her
concern and told her that they will be reinspected after the end of this year.

Meeting adjourned at 7:42 p.m. Motion was made by Martin, seconded by Kayes.
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